Minutes of the Forest County Board of Adjustment
Tuesday, April 20th, 2010

2:00 p.m. Wabeno Town Hall

1. The call to order was made by Chairman Ron Tschohl at 2:00 p.m. in the Wabeno town hall.

2. All members were present.  They were, Ron Tschohl, Chairman, Jim Drefahl and Harry Thurin.  ZA Pam LaBine acted as clerk to the board.  Present were Tom Barborich, Bararba Barborich, and Dennis Kopecky.

3. Motion by Harry Thurin to approve the agenda, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

4. The clerk provided evidence of compliance with the open meetings requirements.  This included notice to the paper of record and affidavit of notice to all landowners within 300 feet of the Barborich property.

5. The chairman outlined the meeting procedures and did not set a limit for time for each speaker.

6. Motion by Jim Drefahl to open the public hearing, second by Harry Thurin, all in favor, motion approved.

7. The clerk read the application.

8. Members declined to give a site inspection report at this time. Comments will be reserved for latter.  The site inspection was preformed at 12:30 p.m. at 4689 Beach lane.
9. A statement was given by the applicant. He contends that his lot is small so he cannot get a reasonably sized garage to store his boat and vehicles. His written statement is attached and verbal followed closely.
10. ZA gave the staff report.  She said the sanitary was new.  At the site visit, the placement of the new garage would be 42 feet from the centerline of the road instead of 63 feet. It was brought to her attention that the road is laid within 2 feet of the side of the right of way furthest from the Barborich lot. This is a 50’ right of way. The shoreline is completely grassed and mitigation would be required if the variance was granted. There is 50 feet in between the reed beds. They are slightly over the impervious surface coverage as noted in the application.
11. The only related correspondence was a call from the neighbor on the road right of way.  The town gave no comment and the town supervisor in attendance had no comment.

12. There was no ex-parte communication.

13. There were no other statements or requests for information from ZA or the board.

14. Motion by Harry Thurin to close the public hearing, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved. 

15. The board felt no need to go into closed session.  Harry Thurin said there shouldn’t be safety issues with the garage and snowplowing shouldn’t be a problem. Also he feels a larger garage up here is a necessity.  Ron Tschohl said that mitigation was necessary and he would approve with mitigation. Motion by Harry Thurin to grant the request for a lesser setback with mitigation as approved by the ZA, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved. 

16. Motion by Harry Thurin to adjourn, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

Submitted by:_____________________________________________4/26/2010

